
That's So Raven Lost Episode

INT. AIRPORT TERMINAL

Raven and her family are waiting for their flight. Her brother
Corey is working on his homework while Raven is reading a teen
magazine.

COREY
Raven, could you help me with my Arabic homework? I’m having

trouble conjugating these verbs.

RAVEN
Corey, I’m still on vacation until we land safely in San

Fransisco. Homework is not on the agenda.

TANYA
Now, now children. Let’s not start fighting now, we had a lovely
vacation in Baltimore and nothing bad happened. Let’s count our

blessings.

RAVEN
Yes mother.

RAVEN is struck by  premonition. She astral projects into a
man’s point of view.

PILOT V.O.
Good morning passengers, this is United flight 93 with service
to San Francisco. The weather is great and we are on schedule.

The man is holding a box cutter. He walks towards the cockpit
and starts yelling in Arabic. He hijacks the plane and her
premonition ends.

RAVEN
(To herself) Oh god, Corey is going to hijack the plane.

RAVEN looks in her purse and finds a box cutter.



RAVEN
I have to get rid of this so that Corey doesn’t try anything

stupid.

RAVEN walks around the airport and sees a man hanging out by the
trash can.

RAVEN
Excuse me sir, I know this may sound weird, but I need to get
rid of this box cutter where my brother won’t find it. He loves
trash so I can’t just throw it away. Could you hold onto this

for me?

MAN
Yes?

RAVEN
Thank you. You have no idea, but you’re a hero for this.

RAVEN and her family board the plane and they’re sitting behind
the man she gave the boxcutter to. She hears him muttering a
prayer in Arabic and realizes she misinterpreted her vision.

RAVEN
Mom, I have to tell you something. I know I have a history of
misinterpreting my visions, but I think I really messed up this

time.

COREY
Classic Raven, you’re what we Arabic speakers like to call

ghubaa

TANYA
Cut it out Corey. What is it baby? You can tell me.

RAVEN
That man walking towards the cockpit? I gave him a box cutter
because in my vision I thought Corey was going to hijack the
plane. But it’s him! He’s going to do it and we’re all gonna

die!



VICTOR
Oh no we’re not.

RAVEN’S mom and dad take off their belts and Corey spins his
pencil he’s doing his homework with around like a ninja. They
run to the Terrorist who is in the cockpit slashing the pilots
throats and COREY stabs him in the leg with his pencil while his
parents whip the terrorist about the face and body with their
belt buckles. Raven is clawing his face with her fresh nails she
got for vacation. The terrorist is dead.

TANYA
See? Now this is how vacation is supposed to be, bringing the

family together!

They all hug.

COREY
Wait a second does anyone know how to fly this thing?

RAVEN
I don’t even know how to drive a car!

TANYA
(To the passengers) does anybody know how to fly a plane?

The passengers don’t respond.

VICTOR
Uhh just kidding folks. We just hit some turbulence but

everything’s fine.

COREY
Turbulence kinda sounds like turban. Haha!

The plane crashes into a field in Pennsylvania and there are no
survivors. CHYRON: In Memory of all who lost their lives on
9/11/2001


